


Minutes of Whitchurch Rural Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting held at Tilstock  Village Hall on Monday 11th May 2015 at 7:15pm


Councillors Present:
Cllr A Allen; Cllr W Allen; Cllr R Butler;  Cllr L Chesters; Cllr J Dodd; Cllr T Hunter, Cllr S Martinson; Cllr S Power and Cllr P Thompson 

Acting Clerk:

Mrs L McCormack


The Meeting opened at 7:15pm with two members of the public in attendance.  Members of Whitchurch Parish Council were present as listed above.  Also present Shropshire Unitary Councillor, Cllr G Dakin and Mr Garry Johnson representative from EON. 
Councillor Martinson chaired the Meeting. 

1.  Public Discussion 
Mrs M Dutton raised the matter of notice board space in Ash village.  She noted that the Parish Council had two thirds of the board space which was sometimes empty. The remaining third space is at a premium and she suggested perhaps the publicly available space could be increased. The notice board is in Parish Council ownership and there are many occasions when the Parish Council requires the space allocated to it to post important/statutory notices & documents; in which case there is little that the Council could do to release space. 

 Mr Ellison acknowledged that sometimes the role of a parish councillor can be frustrating and expressed his appreciation of the work done by the Parish Council during the year. 

2. Report from the Retiring Chair

Councillor Martinson presented the report as attached and invited questions. The report is received with no further discussion thereon required. 

3. Report from the Unitary Councillor

Councillor Dakin highlighted that Shropshire Council had achieved its housing land supply targets, particularly in this area, and that we should pay great attention to the Inspectors Report from the SAMdev examination when it is published. He rationalised his view that we should concentrate on sustainable development and any planning application for residential development should be rejected if it has no real benefit to the area.  
Cllr Dakin is concerned regarding Prees Heath as common land; Shropshire Council has written to the agent, Balfours. The Parish Council had been informed that that the land on which the recent encampment had taken place had changed ownership but the Parish Council are not in a position to know who had purchased it. Cllr Dakin is concerned that common land is set aside for grazing rights and would appreciate a letter from the Parish Council expressing concern regarding the land and the growing of crops on it. 

Concerns were raised with the closure of Prees Heath public conveniences particularly as temporary stop-over and encampments, unauthorised or otherwise, are an issue in this area resulting in problems with littering and waste collection. On inspection there are no issues with the electric key system but several leaks were reported which need remedying. Health Matic manage public conveniences in Shropshire and a quote has been received for installing a coin operated lock. Cllr Dakin sought the views of the Parish Council on a 20p charge. The Parish Councillors were all in favour of the charge. Cllr Martinson questioned the payment of rates. Cllr Dakin informed the Parish Council that they would pay ½ rates in the next financial year but not this year.   .../2
Cllr Dakin noted that the refuse sacks on the heath have still not been collected

Cllr Dakin also acknowledged the issues with Ringway, the highways contractor in respect of road repairs. 

4. Presentation by EON 
Mr Johnson representative from EON attended and gave a presentation on issues affecting the street lighting in the Parish. He explained that Scottish Power is the main supplier and have sometimes proved difficult to work with although EON is now gradually building a good relationship with them. The common problem for many parish councils is that their street lighting systems are old and in need of significant repair/replacement. The industry recommendation is that street lights are tested every 6 years and the structures on which they are mounted are inspected. He explained that the new LED lights come with a 25 year guarantee but the control box which operates the lights may need replacement after 6 years. The current system which Whitchurch Rural has is very expensive to run.
Mr Johnson provided costings for running new lighting systems and ongoing maintenance together with electricity supply costs. He explained that replacement LED lights would eventually pay for themselves in lower power supply costs over a period of approximately 10-12 years. He couldn’t give costings for replacements/upgrading the current system as he believed that due to the age of the system there may be problems which they were not yet aware of. Mr Johnson asked that the Parish Council consider entering into a 1 or 3 year maintenance contract with EON. Included in a 3 year package EON would replace the existing lights, carry out a complete survey of the lighting system and make safe, and survey the structures. This would be a lost leader for EON in the first year but they would recoup their investment by the 3rd year. A 3 year deal would also bring financial certainty for the Parish Council and some respite from the current streetlight problems. After that the Parish could consider upgrading to LED. Mr Johnson explained the dimmer system of LED lights which reduce in intensity according to the time of day. The Parish Council were positively disposed of considering such a system in future. Mr Johnson also explained the power charging regime and offered to fit x4 LED lights in the area free of charge so EON could monitor performance and evaluate, such evaluation being useful to them for future systems for parish councils generally. 
Mr Johnson will contact the Clerk with details for the Parish Council to consider. 


The Chair thanked Mr Johnson for his attendance and contribution to the Meeting. 
There being no further business the Meeting was declared closed at 8:08pm.


Proposed and accepted as a true record at this meeting dated …………1st June 2015…………..

Signed by the Chair ……………………………………………………………………………..
1
Whitchurch Rural Annual Parish Meeting May 2015


